UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS SCHOOL OF ENGINEERING AND ARCHITECTURE LAWRENCE

DEPARTMENT OF AERONAUTICAL ENGINEERING

> Dr. Forrest C. Allen Physical Education Dept.

Dear Dr. Allen:

The Aeronautical Engineering Department is conducting the Civilian Pilot Training Course and one of the requirements of the course is that the trainees receive five hour of physical training per week. Our schedules have placed this class from 5:30 to 6:20 p.m. five days a week, Monday through Friday.

We would like to use the facilities of the gynasium or Hoch Auditorium as dressing rooms for these trainees. The total number of trainees is 50 and they will all have the athletic period at the above mentioned time. We would be glad to pay the necessary towel and basket fees in addition to any other fees which would be required. The first class will be held at 5:30 on Wednesday, September 9.

The present course will last for 8 weeks and will be immediately succeeded by another course of 8 weeks with the possibility of this being a continuous program. We would therefore like to make arrangements to continue the use of the dressing rooms for not less than one semester with the possibility of securing it for a longer length of time. I do not mean to imply that we require exclusive use of any dressing room, since we will gladly share it with any other group.

The CPT trainees have requested me to inquire about the possibility of them forming an intrmural football or baseball team and entering intramural sports for the fall session. I will be very glad to determine if intramural sports will be continued and if so, would it be possible to enter a team from this group.

Yours very truly,

Kenneth Razak

Coordinator, CPT